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Rockfish Presbyterian Church 
P.O. Box 278, Nellysford, VA 22958 

Office:  434-361-1221  Office Email: rpcus@verizon.net 
Pastor: Louie V. Andrews, III 

Cell:  434 882-0977; Pastor E:mail: rpclouieandrews@verizon.net 
www.rockfishpresbyterian.org 

Office Hours 9-1 Tuesday through Thursday 
Worship Service on Sunday Mornings at 8:15 and 10:00; Sunday School at 9:00 

Back by Popular Demand 
Wednesday Advent Series at 7:00 p.m.   

 
Dec. 4   -  What are your favorite Christmas Memories? 

             Dec. 11  -  What are your favorite Christmas Songs? 
             Dec. 18  -  What is your favorite Christmas Story? 

 
Bring them each Wednesday and we will share our memories  

CHRISTMAS IS UPON US 

Let us Rejoice and Celebrate  

Morning Worship  

The theme for our Advent Candles will be The Lights of the World. 

Dec. 15 we will celebrate Christ through music. 

8:15 service will be a celebration of Lesson in Carols and Scripture. 

10:00  service will be a celebration led by our choir. 

Christmas Eve  

There will be a 4:00 service especially designed for children. 

The 6:00 service, featuring the choir, will explore Darkness and Godôs Light. 

Communion will be served at both services. 

Everyone is invited to come to the table. 

There will be one service on December 28th at 10:00 a.m.  

The annual Head Start Christmas Party will be held on Sunday, December 8th from 3:00 to 5:00 
PM.  We are asking any interested RPC members to help us in hosting and celebrating our 
Christmas joy with these Head Start families.  Set-up will begin at 2:00 PM on that Sunday. If 
you can help with crafts, games, face painting, or singing carols, we would love to have you. 

http://WWW.ROCKFISHPRESBYTERIAN.ORG
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DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS  

STW NEWSLETTER :  The deadline for submitting articles electronically for the January newsletter 
     is Thursday, December 19 .  
JAMIE HEARD    Email:  rpcus@verizon.net Phone:  (434) 361-1221   

Louieôs Musings  
ADVENT 

 
I long for the light of Your salvation. 

As the days grow shorter, so does my patience. 
I wait, 

Wondering if the news will be good. 
I wait, 

 Trusting You have remembered Your promises. 
I wait, 

Believing the sunrise will dispel all shadows. 
 

Some scoff at my faith, amused that I find comfort, 
Confused that I find hope in fairy tales and myths. 

 
Others rage at my perseverance. 
ñYou are expecting a miracle!ò 
ñYour prayers are wasted breath!ò 
ñYou are nothing but a fool.ò 

 
How can they possible understand?  
I have seen traces of a new dawn; 

 I have heard the stories of the faithful; 
I have clung to the vision of the ancients. 
Even so, the worldôs truth, the worldôs reality, 

Attempts to crush my spirit and temper my imagination. 
 

Before my resolve weakens, 
Break through the darkness. 

Before my soul is extinguished, 
Blind me with Your radiance.  

. 
Be exalted above, below and beyond the heavens.  

Let Your glory penetrate through the clouds 
Soaking this weary world. 

 
Come Lord Jesus 

Lighten our mourning with lanterns of joy. 
Come Lord Jesus. 

Brighten our souls, with glimpses of grace. 

Cynthia Schablein 02 

Al Simpson  04 

Jane Elliott  12 

Marlene Howard 13 

Arlie Saunders 13 

Jill Averitt  14 

Ryan Madison 14 

Ann Mische  14 

Jeff Wilk  14 

Taylor Madison 15 

Carol Lampert 16 

Kathleen Connolly 17 

Bob Rose  17 

Shirley McGatha 21 

Alice Murphy  21 

Bev Lacey  24 

Dale Smith  26 

Barry Shawley 27 

Nancy Nevill  28 
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Mark Your Calendar  
Leaf Raking and Tree Pruning of the church grounds 

is Saturday, December 7 starting at 8:30  a.m.  

Cookies Needed for the Head Start Childrenôs Christmas Party!!!! 
 

CALLING ALL BAKERS!  We need cookies and warm bodies for the Head Start Childrenôs 
Christmas party which will start at 3:00 p.m. and end at 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, December 8.  
Signup sheets for the cookies is in the Narthex.  Please contact Ann Mische mor-
rigu1@earthlink.net  

Care Bear Gifts  
 
Thank you to everyone who has selected tags from our Care Bear tree or made a 
donation. We will be providing Christmas joy to 63 children in Nelson County this 
year. 
 
 Here are a few reminders: 
 
Not all items listed need to be purchased. Please limit purchases to $50 - 60 and 
include clothing and a book. Do not wrap gifts. Place them in a sturdy gift bag with 
the Care Bear tag securely attached. Please return to the church by December 8 at 
11 a.m. 
 
The gifts will be delivered to the elementary schools on Dec 9th for distribution to the families. 
 
Any questions, contact Charlotte Chapman, cmc3753@gmail.com or 465-0020. 
 

Mission News  
 
On Saturday morning, November 23, the Mission Committee packed 56 Thanksgiving 
Baskets that provided 134 local area people a nourishing and table-filling Thanksgiving 
Day feast.  The Committee would like to thank the congregation for their assistance in 
packing these baskets and for all the delicious pumpkin pies that were baked by volun-
teers.  This Mission outreach is eagerly anticipated and heartedly appreciated.  Thank 
you for all your support. 

mailto:morrigu1@earthlink.net
mailto:morrigu1@earthlink.net
mailto:cmc3753@gmail.com
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Youth News 

On Sunday, November 10, the youth filled 150 bags for the 
Childrenôs Food Pantry. The youth also created 12 welcome 
baskets for refugees in Charlottesville. Feel free to drop off a 
card of welcome for the refugees. On Dec. 13 the youth will cre-
ate Holiday centerpieces that we will sell between services on 
Sunday, Dec. 15. 

Wood Ministry News  

Winter   
 

Unless youôre a dedicated ski buff just the mention of the word 
can send chills up your spine.  For most of us, that may require 
a sweater, maybe another degree or two on the thermostat, and 
another blanket on the bed.  For some of our neighbors a 
sweater or sweatshirt may help, and another blanket may be 
available, but turning up the heat might mean not having 
enough money left to pay the rent or buy groceries.  Itôs for 
those folks that the Wood Ministry exists. 
 
Your Wood Ministers are in full production mode, delivering 3-5 pickup loads of good quality fire-
wood each week.  It takes a lot of hands to make that happen; cutting the wood, keeping two split-
ters operating and a pickup truck and crew for each load.  We couldnôt do that without our dedicated 
volunteers, and for them weôre most thankful. 
 
Again this year Weôll be providing each of our clients with a gift package consisting of a ham, fruit, 
and a few sweets, ensuring that theyôll have a delicious Christmas dinner in a warm house.  Thatôs 
just another example of how our light shines brightly in the valley. 

I wish to express my gratitude for all of the prayers, best wishes, cards and visits sent my way, 
wishing me a speedy recovery from my illness. They have truly helped lift my spirit.  
 
Again I thank you all.  
 
John Porter   

The Sunday School Group is planning to go see the Mr. Rogers movie, A Beautiful Day in 
the Neighborhood, on Tuesday, December 3 at the 1:10 show at the Zeus Theatre in 
Waynesboro.  Any and all are welcome to join.  Please let Louie know if you are inter-
ested in going.     


